

Scientific Drilling Meeting 4 Sept 2018 12:00
AVC3 or via ZOOM

Present: Virginia Toy, Christina Riesselman, Bob Dagg, Chris Moy

Appologies: Gary Wilson

Agenda:

OAR Update

Bob reports that no one is there working. The project manager John has gone on sick leave for 6 weeks. Bob has yet to find out who is taking over.

Need to see the furniture that's in the way of us moving stuff in there moved. Then the plan would be to start emptying the cores out of the container behind the Hocken.

Bob will circulate a new plan for layout of OAR and V will append it to these minutes.

Chris needs to send feedback about iTrax container. Chris will do this tomorrow.

Chris Fitzsimmons is changing roles on 23 Sept so can no longer sign POs. Bob can only sign off \$5k.

Can Bob please ask Steve Dawson who will have the Marine Sci PO authority?

Chris: Can we get the containers from Sawyers moved into the facility before Bob leaves for the Antarctic on 17 Oct?

Bob: Only if we get some furniture out of the way.

Chris: Please can we try to do this.

Bob: will ask Graham to get the furniture moved ASAP. Also there is no power for the refrigerated containers yet. All of it requires some answers from Prop Services.

In the future: A working bee on a Saturday to help move stuff?.

Virginia still needs to chase the database construction. She does know that ICDP are just starting to port their database systems to all computing platforms and has said 'when you get to applying that to individual projects please put us on the list of people keen'. It will be a couple of years' time.

MBIE Value Proposition update

V has circulated most recent comms from Stuart Henrys to interested parties. Contact her directly if you also want to see this.

For future – a letter of support from Richard Blaikie is probably needed but we need Stuart Henrys to be sure what particular pot of \$ at MBIE he is asking for support from.

Our annual membership fee is due to GNS

V to chase this up – has been sent to Brett Dailey.

Latest ANZIC Bulletin

- Apply to join the ANZIC Science Committee

Christina to work out if there are currently 3 kiwis and if not, to try to get someone from Wellington to apply.

- Host the ANZIC Masterclass in 2019

We think it should be Oz for now. Lets consider it again when we have a new boat and an OAR

- Introducing our New Zealand team

- Late call Exp 385- diatom or nannofossil biostratigrapher

Christina's students? Deadline 28 Aug. Sailing Nov/Dec 2019.

- Welcome Yusuke Yokoyama

- MARGO Proposal development workshop funding available

For Australians only.

- JR is currently hauled out → *They have to replace the propeller housings which will slightly delay all planned expeditions from this point forward*

ICDP funding

Chris are you applying this January? Yes.

Geosciences Conference 2018

Abstract deadline 17 September

Big focus on Hikurangi

Geosciences Data for Everyone session

VT will coordinate student financial contributions from Otago on Friday. Wait for an email Fri afternoon before getting your students to register.

Geosciences Awards

We should nominate people – any ideas?

Please look at <http://www.gsnz.org.nz/information/awards-i-34.html#Giggenbach>

Due by 18 Sept

Next meeting: 2 Oct 12:00-13:00

Future things:

- 1. Student to minute meetings*
- 2. Action grid*

ACTION GRID

Task	Person responsible	Report back / due date
<i>Student to minute meetings</i>	<i>Virginia</i>	<i>2 Oct</i>
<i>OAR furniture moving and power sockets</i>	<i>Bob</i>	<i>18 Sept</i>
<i>New plan for OAR</i>	<i>Bob</i>	<i>4 Sept</i>
<i>Who will be able to sign OAR-related POs after Chris changes positions?</i>	<i>Bob</i>	<i>23 Sept</i>
<i>Chris feedback on iTrax container → Bob</i>	<i>Chris Moy</i>	<i>23 Sept or before</i>
<i>Check with Stuart Henrys about need for Otago support letter for MBIE VP</i>	<i>VT</i>	<i>ASAP</i>
<i>Payment of membership fees to GNS</i>	<i>VT / Brett Dailey</i>	<i>ASAP</i>
<i>Organise room for next meeting</i>	<i>VT / Helen Dunn</i>	<i>ASAP</i>
<i>OAR Database</i>	<i>VT</i>	<i>2 Oct</i>
<i>Exp 385</i>	<i>Christina</i>	<i>18 Aug</i>
<i>ICDP workshop app</i>	<i>Chris Moy – talk to VT</i>	<i>15 Dec (due 15 Jan)</i>
<i>Geosci Conf Geol Dept support for students</i>	<i>VT</i>	<i>7 Sept</i>
<i>Geosci Soc Award – Kingma</i>	<i>Christian (seek Gary's support please)</i>	<i>18 Sept</i>
<i>Geosci Soc Awards – Hornibrook</i>	<i>Christina</i>	<i>18 Sept</i>
<i>Geosci Soc Awards – Giggenbach</i>	<i>Chris Moy (this is a geochem award)</i>	<i>18 Sept</i>